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COMMITTEE CON EDUCATION

Minutes of Meeting -~ January 30, 1973

The first meeting of the Committes on Education was held
on January 30, 1973, at 2:45 p.m.

Committee members present: Chairman John Foley
Senator Hecht
Senator Raggio
Senator Neal
Senator Bryan
Senator Walker
Senator Young

Witness: Chancellor Humphrey, U of N - Reno
Also present were:

Jeffrey Min icucci, Legislative Intern, Sparks, tevada

James Shields, U of N~R, Coordinator, Legislative Intern
Program, Carson City

Valerie Cooke, Legislative Intern, Reno

Brent Begley, Legislative Intern, Reno

Stephen C. Moss, Legislative Intern, Sparks,

Zhailrman Poley called the meeting to order at 2:45 p.m. The
first order of business was a review of the Committee Rules,
Sewator Hecht moved that the Committee Rules be adopted,
ceonded by Senator Bryan., Motion carried. (Copy of Rules
attached herewith).
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S.B. 48:

Chancellor Humphrey was called to the chair as witness.

The Board of Regents authorized Senator Dodge to request

this Legislation, and believes that the present long-term
planning is highly desirable, but they cannot run effec-

tively under this planning for a ten year period. Therefore,
the four-vear period, as stated in S.B. 48, is their desire.
This proposed four-year plan would be updated every two years,
i.e. in 1975 the Poard of Regents would submit a plan that would
take them to 1979, then in 1977 they would subnit a plan that
would take them to 1981.

I+ was moved by Senator Raggic and seconded for a "Do Pass”
sith the following amendment: Section 1. Line 5 "... plan

for the next four vears which explains:,..” and Section 1.
Lines 21 and 22 "...date for the ensuing four years, and shall

present...".
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LAW SCHOOL:

After discussion, Chairman Foley commented that he would like
to hold a joint hearing with the Assembly Committee on Educa-
tion within the next two weeks, and would like to correlate
this hearing with Assemblyman Jack Schofield and Chancellor
Humphrey at a date when both would be free to attend.

YEAR-ROUND SCHOOL:

Senator Walker commented on year-round school, and suggested
the Committee look into this issue.

Chairman Foley commented that letters would be written to the
State Board of Education and different school districts and
arrange for a hearing date.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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Sharon W. Maher, Secretary
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